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Welcome to your news and information update for the 'Companion Orders of Freemasonry' 

administered from Mark Masons' Hall, 86 St James's Street. 

This bulletin is emailed only to those who use the free subscription service. 

Please share this content with your fellow Brethren by forwarding this email or let them know that it's 

available on the MMH website. 

If you don't currently receive this email directly but would like to subscribe please email 

communications@mmh.org.uk    

Companion Orders Diary 

 

Below are some upcoming dates of events for our Grand teams in their respective Orders. 

https://www.markmasonshall.org/
mailto:communications@mmh.org.uk


You can find the calendar of the regular annual meetings of our Orders further down this newsletter. 

 
 

Saturday, 11 February - R.C.C. Installation of Ill.Kt. Trevor Fish, P.G.Pref., as Intendant-General for 

Northumberland 

Saturday, 18 February - A.M.D. Installation of W.Bro. Brian Alan Ward, P.G.St.B., as District Grand 

Prefect for Kent 

Wednesday, 1 March - S.C. Consecration of Ian Stanley Currans Consistory No. 100, Province of West 

Lancashire 

Tuesday, 7 March - Mark Communication of Mark Grand Lodge, Freemasons' Hall 

Friday, 10 March - Mark Mercury Lodge of M.M.M. No. 777 Centenary, Province of Hampshire & Isle of 

Wight 

Wednesday, 15 March - A.M.D. Consecration of The Dedham Vale Council No. 284, Province of East 

Anglia 

Saturday, 18 March - Mark Installation of V.W.Bro. John Vaughan Christopher French, P.G.J.O., as 

Provincial Grand Master for Surrey 

Monday, 20 March - O.S.M. Installation of Wy.Bro. William George McColl, P.A.G.D.C., as Provincial 

Grand Supreme Ruler for Suffolk 

Saturday 25 March - O.S.M. & S.C. Installation of Wy.Bro./V.Dist.Comp. Allun David Jones, 

P.A.G.D.C./P.G.Reg., as Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler and Provincial Grand Summus for South Wales 

and Monmouthshire 

Tuesday, 18 April - R.S.M. Annual Assembly of Grand Council (Business Meeting Only) Mark Masons' 

Hall 

Tuesday, 3 October - R.S.M. Celebratory meeting of the Sesquicentenary of Grand Council, 

Freemasons' Hall 



MBF 2022 Annual Review 

 

 
Brethren, I am delighted to let you know that the Mark Benevolent Fund Annual Review for 2022 has 

been approved by the Board of Trustees and is now available to view and download from the MMH 

website. Click here to view the publication. 

It has been another wonderful year at the MBF as we continue to assist those less fortunate than 

ourselves. In 2022 over one million pounds has helped improve the standard of living for many charities, 

families and individuals that apply to the fund for assistance. I am certain that the founder of your 

charity, M.W.Bro. Canon Portal would be most proud! 

As ever keep a lookout for your fellow Brethren, charities and other worthy causes that may need a 

helping hand and contact your Provincial Grand Charity Steward or Provincial Grand Almoner for details 

on how to make an application. 

I must thank my colleagues at Mark Masons’ Hall for their exceptional work in 2022 and in particular I 

must mention Linda Read, our Charities Finance Manager and Millie Pilson of the Charities Finance Team 

for their dedication and hard work for the Mark Benevolent Fund. 

Mark Well Brethren and I look forward to seeing you out in the Provinces in 2023. 

W.Bro. Darren Coleman-Heald, P.G.S.D., Charities Manager, Mark Masons’ Hall 

https://markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/mbf-annual-review-2022/viewdocument


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



The MBF in London 

 

 
Monday, 30 January saw a further celebration and recognition of London Mark Members’ generosity 

towards the Mark Benevolent Fund, when the second of our special presentation and dinner evenings 

was held at Mark Masons' Hall. Fourteen Brethren were presented with 5 Vice-Patron and 9 Patron 

collarettes – which also qualified each of them to receive their Festival Steward’s breast jewel. One of 

the newest recruits to Mark Masonry, Bro. Carl Fazakerley (who incidentally was Advanced into Loyalty 

Lodge No. 1989 only last June, on the eve of his birthday!) was amongst those presented with his Vice-

Patron collarette. Here's a photo of him in his formal St John’s Ambulance uniform as he is an active 

member of that organisation. 

 

 
The presentations were all made by the evening’s guest of honour, Mrs Linda Read, who is the MBF 

Charities Finance Manager. Linda was treated right royally for gracing the evening to carry out the 

ceremonials and in her own words she “… has never been bowed to by one man before – let alone 14!”.  



 

 
The photographs depict some of the highlights of the evening which ended with a superb dinner served 

up by 86 St James.    

The whole proceedings were of course conducted under the watchful gaze of R.W. Bro. David Ashbolt, 

London’s Past Prov.G.M. and Deputy President of the MBF. David says thanks to all who contributed, 

with a special vote of thanks to W.Bro. Martin Vidler for organising the evening and arranging for the 

photographs. If there is anyone out there who would like to join this ever-growing group of MBF 

Patrons/Vice-Patrons, please contact him on vandavid474@btinternet.com  

Words by RW Bro Tom Quinn; photos by W Bro Martin Vidler 

 

mailto:vandavid474@btinternet.com


 

 

Brethren from the Ferrers & Lilford Mark Lodges of Northampton, 

Huntingdon & Bedford support their local Cransley Hospice 

In mid-January, the Lilford (471) & Ferrers (1341) Lodges again joined forces when five Brethren each 

gave one day of their time to help the local Cransley Hospice in its annual Christmas Tree Recycle fund-

raising project. 

After the MBF’s Capital Grant to our nation’s hospices following the death of the late Duke of Edinburgh, 

HRH The Prince Philip, in 2021, the five Brethren decided to further support their local Hospice. They 

joined other volunteers over a 3-day period during which about 900 used Christmas trees were collected 

from homes and premises in the local area by van (each crewed by three volunteers) and were then 

loaded onto other vehicles to be taken away for recycling. 

The Ferrers team (pictured below) made up our Friday shift and were blessed with perfect weather 

throughout the day 



 

1 - Bro's Roger Gunnett, Simon Harker & Trevor Brunt 

 
The Lilford team (pictured below) made up our Saturday shift - and are still drying out after a day of 

wind and rain! 

 

2 - Bro's Stuart Bottomley & Jeff Chambers 

 
All, however, were agreed that it was: 

• great fun 

• a delight to work with the other volunteers and Cransley Hospice staff 

• a very worthwhile way to show our continuing support for the Hospice 

In fact, all are looking forward to helping again next year. 



The project raised a magnificent £12,000 for the Hospice. 

With thanks to W.Bro. David M Snape, P.G.S.D., Assistant Provincial Grand Master 

Ailwyn Lodge of M.M.M. No. 1871 Advancement and Banner 

Dedication 

 

 
 

Well! What a fully charged day it was, starting at 10 a.m. with the opening of Ailwyn Lodge of M.M.M. 

No. 1871 and the undertaking of quite a busy schedule of Lodge Business. At 11 a.m., The Provincial 

Grand Master for the Mark Province of Northampton, Huntingdon and Bedford, R.W.Bro. Robert 

Andrew Stokes, and the Deputy Provincial Grand Master, W.Bro. J David Sowerby were escorted into the 

Lodge attended by a numerous delegation of Grand and Provincial Officers to much acclaim. We then 

received a Eulogy for the late A.D.C. which was very eloquently delivered.  

Next came the Advancement of Bro. James Milner, which was an excellent delivery of a sincerely felt 

ceremony by the Worshipful Master, W.Bro. K R Burberry, who was assisted in this very memorable task 

by some great work from all those Officers who were taking part. This super piece of ritual was 

concluded and the W.M. handed the Chair over to the Provincial Grand Master who, with the 

assistance of the Grand and Provincial Grand Chaplain, V.W. Bro Tony Avery, led us all through the 

intricacies of the Banner Dedication. This banner was of a very striking design and the architect of which 

was the Secretary - very much Multi-tasking - W.Bro. David Cusworth.  



 

 
This whole ceremony was again great to observe and a small token of the Lodge's thanks to the 

Prov.G.M. for all his support, love and friendship, was presented to him by the Worshipful Master. 

On the Risings, the Prov.G.M. was delighted to announce that his successor as Prov.G.M. was to be 

W.Bro. J. David Sowerby; that W.Bro. David Snape would be taking on the role of Deputy Prov.G.M.; and 

that W.Bro. Christopher James had been appointed as Assistant Prov.G.M. This announcement was met 

with much applause. The Brethren were reminded that the Provincial Annual Meeting on 24 June would 

be when the Installation would be taking place. 

The Prov.G.M. and his attending officers retired from the Lodge which was then closed in due form. A 

superb Festive Board followed when a lot of very happy Mark Masons who, having dined well, got home 

at a reasonable hour.(For once!!)  

With thanks to W.Bro. Chris James, P.G.S.D. 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



Essex Mark Podcast 

 

The latest Essex Mark podcast features an interview with Les Bond before and after his Advancement 

into our Friendly Degree. 

The Magic of the Mark at it's finest   

https://www.essexmark.co.uk/the-5-minute-mark.html 

https://www.essexmark.co.uk/the-5-minute-mark.html


Explanation of the Royal Ark Mariner Tracing Board 

 

 

At the next meeting of Bon Accord Lodge of Royal Ark Mariner on 16 February, for those Royal Ark 

Mariners who have never seen it, W.Bro. Paul Rowlands, R.A.M.G.R., will be presenting the Explanation 

of the Royal Ark Mariner Tracing Board  

The meeting will be held at Mark Masons’ Hall at 4 pm. Anyone wishing to attend may contact the Lodge 

Scribe, W.Bro. Nick Dodd, n.dodd1@icloud.com 

mailto:n.dodd1@icloud.com


Provincial Priory of Durham Annual Social 

 

 
On Saturday, 28 January, the Provincial Priory of Durham held its very popular and always sold out 

annual social event in Darlington Masonic Hall.  

A total of over 90 guests were present, including the Provincial Prior, R.E.Kt. Richard Scott; Provincial 

Sub-Prior, E.Kt. John Watts; and Provincial Marshal, E.Kt. Andrew Foster. 

E.Kt. Andrew Foster announced the arrival of the Provincial Prior into the dining room to a rapturous 

round of applause from those present. 

We were then treated to a sumptuous four course meal consisting of a starter of Stilton and Mushroom 

soup, followed by a main course of Roast Beef and Yorkshire Puddings, Crème Caramel for dessert, and 

followed by Cheese and Biscuits with Tea and Coffee. 

 

 
The Provincial Marshal then called the guests attention to the Provincial Prior who proposed the Royal 

toast. 



R.E.Kt Richard then announced that the raffle that evening had raised a magnificent total of £880 

towards the 2025 Eye Hospital appeal. 

He then went on to thank the Provincial Registrar, E.Kt. Stewart Bell, and Provincial Vice-Chancellor, E.Kt. 

Steve Allen, for their help in setting up the evening; and to watch out for Kt. Robin Crosby the roving 

reporter with his camera. 

This was then followed by the entertainment for the evening which was from Elvis performer Anthony 

Grey who performed a magnificent set. 

 

 
A fantastic evening was had by all those present. 

With thanks to Kt. Robin Crosby, Provincial Communications Officer, Provincial Priory of Durham  

 



John F. Cleeves Preceptory No. 315 – 75th Anniversary Meeting  

 

 
On Friday, 27 January 2023, the John F. Cleeves Preceptory No. 315 held its 75th Anniversary Meeting at 

the Halsey Masonic Hall, Cheshunt.  

The Preceptory was consecrated on 31st January 1948 by the then Provincial Prior of Hertfordshire, 

R.E.Kt. John F. Cleeves, G.C.T., after whom the Preceptory was named. 

The current Provincial Prior, R.E.Kt. Alastair White, led a large Provincial delegation to join the 

celebration of this significant milestone in the Preceptory’s history, which included the Provincial Sub-

Prior, V.E.Kt. Mike Beaty, and two Past Provincial Priors – R.E.Kt. John Hay, K.C.T., and R.E.Kt. Tony 

Lapsley, K.C.T. 

After E.Kt. Cliff Garrett had been installed as Eminent Preceptor – his 4th stint in the chair of his Mother 

Preceptory – the Knights were treated to a very interesting talk from the Preceptory Registrar, V.E.Kt. 

David Sharman, about the fascinating life and Masonic Career of John F. Cleeves, which was very well 

received. 

Following the talk, the R.E. Provincial Prior made a surprise presentation of the Past Preceptor’s 

Collarette and Jewel that had belonged to R.E.Kt. Dr Alan Owen, G.C.T., who was Provincial Prior for 

Hertfordshire from 1982 – 1991 (when he was succeeded by R.E.Kt. John Hay), before becoming 

Provincial Prior for Monmouth and South Wales between 1992 – 2001.  

The jewel had been recovered from R.E.Kt. Owen’s Masonic effects by the current Provincial Prior for 

Monmouth and South Wales – R.E.Kt. Dr Paul Calderwood, JP, and passed to R.E.Kt. Alastair White for 

return to the Preceptory, of which R.E.Kt. Owen was Eminent Preceptor in 1974.  

The jewel was carefully cleaned and restored by the Past Provincial Sub-Prior of Hertfordshire, V.E.Kt. 

Michael Stanforth, and was presented for the future use of the Immediate Past Preceptors of the 

Preceptory during their year of office. 

To mark the 75th Anniversary, E.Kt. Pantelis ‘Pins’ Poullais commissioned the production of a special 

lapel badge, profits from the sale of which will be donated to the St John of Jerusalem Eye Hospital. 

These were worn with pride by all in attendance. 

The evening was rounded off with an excellent Festive Board. 



R.E.Kt. Alastair White, Provincial Prior 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Collective Marshals 

 



 
At the conclusion of a previous article concerning the repurposing of Leamington Priors Preceptory into 

a Preceptory for Great and Provincial Marshals, all readers were invited to submit suggestions for the 

collective noun for a ‘Mass gathering of Marshals.’ The prize being a bottle of ‘Marshals’ Port.’ 

Many thanks to those of you who took part.  

The winner of the competition is E.Kt. Fraser Fowlie. Congratulations! 

Fraser’s collective noun was an - ‘argument.’ 

He added, as an aside, that the noun for the Marshal of the ‘Marshals Preceptory’ was a ‘victim.’ Well, 

he should know, he is that ‘victim.’  

Fraser has generously donated his bottle of port to be raffled in aid of charity. Thank you, Fraser. 

R.E.Kt. Roger E Dixon, Provincial Prior for Warwickshire 

St John Eye Hospital Group Knights Templar Newsletter 

We're delighted to share with you the latest St John Eye Hospital Group Knights Templar Newsletter. 

You can download a copy Here 

 

http://download.mmh.org.uk/SJEHG-KT%20Newsletter%20-%20Feb%202023.pdf


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Essex Divisional Sepulchre Guard 

 

 
On Saturday, 28 February 2023, the Essex Divisional Sepulchre Guard played their part in the Ceremony 

of the Appendant Orders at Saxon Hall, Southend on Sea Essex for 6 individual Candidates.  

The Ceremony was carried out within the Divisional Enthroned Sovereigns' Conclave No. 511. The 

Divisional Sepulchre Guard participants are here pictured with their Intendant-General, R.Ill.Kt. John 

Railton Simons.   



The Ceremony was a tremendous success and the Festive Board was a time of true Knightly 

Companionship both which will long remain in the minds of the many Knights and Candidates who 

attended. 

R.Ill.Kt. John Railton Simons, Intendant-General 

All change at the Royal And Select Masters in Northumberland 

 

 
Thursday night saw Wudcestre Council, which meets at Ashington Masonic Hall, play host to the Officers 

of the District Grand Council of Northumberland for a very historical meeting.  

The assembled masses were treated to the Installation of, not only, a new Deputy District Grand Master, 

but also a new District Grand Principal Conductor of Works and District Grand Treasurer.  

Presided over by the District Grand Master, R.Ill.Comp. John Harvey, and under the watchful eye of the 

District Grand Director of Ceremonies, Ill.Comp. Andrew Jennings, who just so happens to be a Deputy 

Grand Director of Ceremonies in the Order, V.Ill.Comp. John Tomlin was Installed as Deputy District 

Grand Master, and Ill.Comp. John Bruce was Installed as District Grand Principal Conductor of Works, 

with his place, as District Grand Treasurer, being filled by Ill.Comp. Sid Moor.  

The evening was made all the more special with the presence of R.Ill.Comp. Norman Milburn, IX, Past 

District Grand Master for Cumberland & Westmorland; R.Ill.Comp. Michael Graham, District Grand 

Master for Durham; R.Ill.Comp. Neil Woodward, District Grand Master for North & East Yorkshire; 

V.Ill.Comp. Peter Magnay, Past Provincial Grand Master in the Craft and Mark and Past Grand 

Superintendent in the Royal Arch Chapter for Northumberland;  Ill.Comp. Gordon Craigs, Past Provincial 

Grand Master in the Mark and Assistant Provincial Grand Master in the Craft for Northumberland; 

V.Ill.Comp Colin Hume, Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler in the Order of the Secret Monitor for the 

Northumberland; Ill.Comp David Roach, Intendant-General in the Red Cross of Constantine for North & 

East Yorkshire; Ill.Comp. John Warham, Provincial Grand Master in the Royal Order of Scotland for 

Northumbria; with Andrew Jennings also being kept in check by another Grand Director of Ceremonies 

in the guise of Ill.Comp. David Armstrong, Assistant Grand Director of Ceremonies in the Mark, who also 

happens to be the Provincial Grand Director of Ceremonies in the Craft for Northumberland.  



Congratulations to John Tomlin and John Bruce on their, well-deserved preferments, and we wish the 

three Johns all the best for the future in their governing of the Order in Northumberland. 

With thanks to Comp. Nick Deakin, Dist.G.Rec. 

Craft Provincial Grand Master joins Royal & Select Masters 

 

 
On Wednesday, 25 January, the Provincial Grand Master and Most Excellent 

Grand Superintendent of the Province of Bedfordshire, Right Worshipful Brother Anthony P Henderson, 

joined the Royal & Select Masters Order at Dunstable. 

The Charles Herbert Perram Council meets at Dunstable three times a year and is the only unit in the 

Order that meets in Bedfordshire. 

On the evening there were 48 members of the Order in attendance to welcome the new Companion to 

the Order. 

Companions had travelled from all over the District; which covers three Craft Masonic Provinces 

(Bedfordshire, Leicestershire & Rutland, and Northamptonshire & Huntingdonshire). 

To witness the ceremony, the District Grand Master, Deputy District Grand Master, and the District 

Grand Principal Conductor of the Work were present, escorted by the District Grand Director of 

Ceremonies. Also present was the Grand Standard Bearer, Ill.Comp. Jeff Chambers, and a Grand 

Manciple, Ill.Comp. Mark Constant. 

 



 
There were six Heads of Orders attending along with four Past Heads, pictured above.   

(L to R Martin Wilson, Dist.G.M.; Graham Dearing, MEGS for Bucks; Julian Townsend, MEGS for 

Nottinghamshire; Barrie Hall, Past ProvGM for Northants & Hunts; Jim Field, Past GSupt, KTP for Essex; 

Nick Edwards, Inspector General Rose Croix for Beds & Herts; Paul Gower, PProvGM for Herts; Mike 

Jolley, P.Dist.G.M.; Mark Constant ProvGM for Northants & Hunts; and Tony Henderson, ProvGM/MEGS 

for Beds) 

 

 
There were also four members of the Craft/Royal Arch Executive from Bedfordshire in attendance  

(Above, L to R Bob Curson, DepGSupt; Martin Wilson, 2ndPrGPrin; Tony Henderson, ProvGM/MEGS; Clive 

Walsh, DepProvGM; and Tony Green, ProvGSec) 

Companion Tony Henderson undertook two of the four degrees in the evening, 

Select Master and Royal Master. The perambulations in the Royal Master were undertaken by Ill.Comp. 

Nick Edawards, P.Dep.G.D.C., and the history in both degrees was shared amongst seven different 

companions. 

After the formalities were over the Companions adjourned to the bar and being as it was Burns night, 

started the meal in traditional form with haggis. 

R.Ill.Comp. Martin Wilson, Dist.G.M. 



 

 

 



A busy day for the Companion Orders in Surrey 

 

 
Runnymede A.M.D. Council and Chertsey Abbey R.S.M. Council meet on the same day at Surbiton. This 

has proved to be a successful combination where candidates can join two Orders on the same day. The 

February meetings were going to be very busy with the Degree of St Lawrence the Martyr followed by 

the Degree of Knights of Constantinople in Runnymede Council No 191 

Followed by the Degree of Select Master and the Degree of Royal Master in Chertsey Abbey Council No. 

254. 

 

 
Present at both meetings were R.W.Bro. John French, District Grand Prefect for the District of Surrey in 

the Allied Masonic Degrees, and R.Ill.Comp. David Blackburn, District Grand Master for the Royal and 

Select Masters District of Surrey. 



 

 
Runnymede A.M.D. Council was opened by the Worshipful Master, W.Bro. Emmanuel Ogunseye-

Babajide, who welcomed all the visitors, especially the District Grand Prefect, R.W.Bro. John French, 

who was saluted with seven under the direction of the Director of Ceremonies. 

 

 
The next item on the agenda was to introduce, receive and admit to the Degree of St Lawrence the 

Martyr Brothers Andy Croci and Edward Henson. This was conducted by the Worshipful Master assisted 

by his Officers. After the ceremony Brothers Andy and Edward were congratulated by the District Grand 

Prefect and welcomed into the Order and the District of Surrey.   

 



 
R.W.Bro. John gave them information on the Order, as well as the special Surrey A.M.D. napkins to be 

worn at Surrey Mark festive boards to promote the Order. 

The Lodge of St Lawrence the Martyr was adjourned, and a Council of Knights of Constantinople was 

opened. The Worshipful Master invited W.Bro. Leslie Grout to conduct the ceremony. Brothers Graham 

Ellis, Andy Fox, Andy Croci, and Edward Henson were admitted to the Degree of Knights of 

Constantinople in an excellent manner by W.Bro. Leslie. Afterwards the four Brethren were 

congratulated by the District Grand Prefect who explained the other three Degrees that they will be 

taking at later meetings. 

 

 
To end a very successful A.M.D. meeting the District Grand Prefect was invited to present a Grand 

Council Certificate to Brother Bernie Greenwood, which he did in his own special style. 

 

 
The Council was closed and, after photographs, the Temple was rearranged for the meeting of Chertsey 

Abbey R.S.M. Council.  The Council was opened by the Thrice Illustrious Master, Ill.Comp. Martin 

Dunham, who welcomed all the visitors, especially the District Grand Master, R.Ill.Comp. David 

Blackburn, who was saluted with seven under the direction of the Director of Ceremonies. 

The first main item on the agenda was to Choose as Select Masters, Brothers Andy Croci and Edward 

Henson. This was conducted by the Thrice Illustrious Master assisted by his Officers. After the ceremony, 



Brothers Andy and Edward were congratulated by the District Grand Master and welcomed into the 

Order, and the District of Surrey.   

 

 
The Council of Select Masters was adjourned and the Thrice Illustrious Master invited V.Ill.Comp. 

Michael Flint to conduct the ceremony of Royal Master. A Council of Royal Masters was opened, and 

Companions Graham Ellis and Andy Fox were individually admitted, and the Ceremony conducted up to 

the point after perambulation. They were both then readmitted, and the ceremony continued. Having 

had plenty of practice at the Pride of Surrey Council meeting last month, two Right Illustrious 

Companions assisted as the Principal Conductor of the Work during the ceremonies. R.Ill.Comp. Mik 

Barnes took one Candidate round and R.Ill.Comp. David Blackburn took the other one round. This was a 

special treat for the Candidates, and all those watching.  Afterwards the District Grand Master, 

R.Ill.Comp. David Blackburn, and R.Ill.Comp. Mik Barnes congratulated the two candidates. 

 

 
To end a very successful afternoon the District Grand Master was invited to present a Grand Council 

Certificate to Companion Bernie Greenwood, congratulating him. 



 

 
The Council was then closed, and the Companions of Runnymede and Chertsey Abbey Councils and their 

guests retired for refreshments before sitting down to a most convivial festive board.   

Article and photos by Chris Eley 

A special afternoon for Hill of Zion 

 

 
Wednesday, 25 January 2023 was a rather special day for Hill of Zion Conclave and Consistory as two of 

the Brethren were due to take their Princes Degree in the Conclave and then immediately afterwards 

take their 1st Grade in the Consistory. 

The afternoon started with a meeting of the Conclave, which was opened by the Supreme Ruler, Wy.Bro. 

Donald McGarr. He welcomed the many guests and visitors, especially the Provincial Grand Supreme 

Ruler for Surrey, R.Wy.Bro. Colin Beerling, and the Deputy Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler, Wy.Bro. Ian 

Bloodworth. Also present was the Provincial Grand Summus for Surrey in the Order of the Scarlet Cord, 

R.Dist.Comp. Arnold Long; the Deputy Provincial Grand Summus, Dist.Comp. Nigel Thomson; and the 

Assistant Provincial Grand Summus, Dist.Comp. Simon McCarthy, who is also the Provincial Grand 

Director of Ceremonies in the O.S.M. 



An In Memoriam to R.Wy.Bro. Laurie Young, Past Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler, was given by Chris 

Eley, an old friend. After the regular business of the Conclave was completed, the main item on the 

agenda was to Receive and Admit as Princes of the Order, Brothers Lawson Ekpo, Adebayo Ajilogba, and 

George Etuk. The Ceremony was conducted by Wy.Bro. Robert Anderson, and R.Wy.Bro. Colin Beerling 

gave the explanation of the challenge. 

Brothers Lawson, Adebayo, and George were congratulated by the Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler and 

the Deputy Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler.  

 

 
The Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler was then invited to present a Supreme Ruler Certificate to the 

Supreme Ruler, Wy.Bro. Donald McGarr, which he did in his usual informative way. 

 

 
Pursuant to notice of motion the members of the Conclave voted to make Ian Currans, Trevor Currans, 

and Mark Currans Honorary Members of the Hill of Zion Conclave in recognition of all they had done for 

the Conclave. 

The Conclave was then closed and after the customary group photograph… 



 

 
…the Temple was rearranged for the Scarlet Cord Consistory meeting. 

The Hill of Zion Consistory was opened by the President, Dist.Comp. James Smith. The Provincial Grand 

Director of Ceremonies, Dist.Comp. Ian Bloodworth, was admitted and informed Companion President 

that the Provincial Grand Summus, R.Dist.Comp. Arnold Long, was without and demanded admission. 

The Provincial Grand Summus, accompanied by several Provincial Officers of the year, entered under an 

Arch of Steel, was welcomed by the President, and accepted the Chair. 

He said how good it was to be making his first Official Visit to Hill of Zion Consistory and introduced the 

Provincial team. He then had much pleasure in presenting several 3rd Grade Certificates and a 

Preparation Certificates to several Companions. 

 

 
After taking the minutes, the Provincial Grand Summus returned the Chair to Companion President as 

he and his team had some work to do. 

A ballot was taken for Brothers Lawson Ekpo and George Etuk as Candidates for Admission. This proved 

in their favour and Brothers Lawson and George were conferred with the 1st Grade of the Order by the 

Primus of Ostiarrii, Em.Comp. Donald McGarr. They were then congratulated by the Provincial Grand 

Summus. 



 

 
As in the Conclave meeting, the members of the Consistory voted to make Ian Currans, Trevor Currans, 

and Mark Currans Honorary Members of the Hill of Zion Consistory in recognition of all they had done 

for the Consistory. 

The Provincial Grand Summus thanked the members of the Tzaddikim who had escorted his on his 

Official Visit. 

 

 
The Consistory was then closed and after photographs… 

 



 
...we retired to the bar for refreshments before sitting down to a most convivial meal at the Croydon 

Masonic Hall. 

Article and photos by Chris Eley 

MetGL Cancer Screening Session 

 

 



 

Not seeing your news? Join us on Social Media 

Social Media is becoming an increasingly important platform for how we get to hear about what is going 

on further afield in all of our Orders. If your Province/District/Division has a Facebook Page/Group or 

Twitter Feed, or if you represent a Masonic Club or Society linked to our Orders, please send us an invite 

to join or follow you. 

We can be found at: 

Facebook - Mark Secretariat - This is the contact account for the Mark Masons' Hall Facebook Page 

Twitter - @MarkMasonsHall 

Or you can email us at communications@mmh.org.uk    

https://www.facebook.com/mmh.secretariat.3
https://www.facebook.com/MarkMasonsHall/
https://twitter.com/MarkMasonsHall
mailto:communications@mmh.org.uk


Calendar of Annual Meetings 

 

 
Click Here to download a PDF copy of the Calendar 

Booking now for the West Yorkshire 2023 MBF Festival 

 

 
Click Here to book 

https://www.markmasonshall.org/mmm-downloads/grand-meetings-calendar-2023/viewdocument
https://mbf2023westyorks.org/


 

 

At the meeting of Mark Grand Lodge at Freemasons' Hall on Tuesday, the Pro Grand Master, M.W.Bro. 

Raymond John Smith, announced that the Mark Benevolent Fund would be donating £25,000 to the 

Mark Inspectorate of Romania who have been working proactively in many ways to provide support and 

relief to their neighbours in Ukraine. 

This tremendous endeavour has touched Freemasons across the Constitution and many of our Brethren 

are keen to add their own support by making a donation. 

We have set up a Relief Chest with the M.C.F. under the name of the Mark Emergency Relief Fund and 

you can now make donations in a variety of ways. 

We know that there is enormous support for this already. To make the administration of donations as 

smooth as possible, enabling funds to be transferred efficiently to where they are needed most, we 

ask that you note the following advice regarding donations: 

For individual donations of less than £100 - please make arrangements with your Mark Lodge for these 

to be collected centrally and then for the Lodge to make one consolidated donation into the Fund. These 

consolidated donations will count toward the Lodge's M.B.F. honorifics, rather than each individuals. 

Donations of £100 or more may be made by individuals directly into the fund and will count towards 

the Brother's M.B.F. Honorifics 

In all correspondence please ensure you are donating to: 

Mark Emergency Relief Fund 

Relief Chest No.: MMM185622 



The quickest and easiest way to donate is by scanning the QR code below or following this Link. 

 

 
For a Credit Card Donation Form Click Here - remembering to use your Craft Lodge name and number, 

not your Mark Lodge. 

For a Single Donation Form Click Here - remembering to use your Craft Lodge name and number, not 

your Mark Lodge. 

 

If you would like more information about the ways in which you can donate using the digital options 

above, you can read the Digital Donations Guide by Clicking Here 

And if you, or your Lodge, already hold a Relief Chest from which you would like to donate funds, there 

is a further, specific guide available by Clicking Here and a simple transfer guide available by Clicking 

Here 

https://donate.givetap.co.uk/d/ke4i9yrg?qr-id=mmm185622
http://download.mmh.org.uk/Credit%20Card%20Donation%20Form%20MAR22.pdf
http://download.mmh.org.uk/Single%20Donation%20Form%20MAR22.pdf
http://download.mmh.org.uk/Digital%20Donations%20guide%20-%20For%20Donors%20v1.4.pdf
http://download.mmh.org.uk/Digital%20Donations%20guide%20-%20For%20RC%20holders%20v1.4.pdf
http://download.mmh.org.uk/Donating%20from%20a%20Lodge%20Relief%20Chest%20MAR22%20.pdf
http://download.mmh.org.uk/Donating%20from%20a%20Lodge%20Relief%20Chest%20MAR22%20.pdf


Social Media Guidelines 

 

 
With our relatively new Pro Grand Masters in both the Craft and the Mark, we are continuing our 

close working relationship with our Brethren at Freemasons' Hall. 

While we enjoy and encourage our members' enthusiasm for our Orders, it's important that we are 

mindful where and how we share our passion for Freemasonry. 

Please ensure that any posts on social media about the Companion Orders are either restricted to 

groups, pages and websites that are open to all Orders or, if destined for Craft specific areas, are 

posted via a moderator to ensure they are a welcome additions to the news feed. 

The Shop@86 

Click Here to visit the Shop@86 website 

 

https://www.shopat86.co.uk/


 

MBF Festival Stewardship Jewels  

The new-look MBF Stewardship Jewels have now been designed for the following Festivals: 

2023 West Yorkshire 

2024 Cheshire 

2025 Oxfordshire 

2026 Hampshire & IOW 

2027 Warwickshire 

2028 Somerset 

2029 Durham 

2030 Essex 

We have added the bank account name to all the forms so please use the latest form and details as 

found in the links above. 

The 2029 Festival Stewardship Jewel for Durham is now in stock and available for delivery.   

https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2023-west-yorkshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-form/viewdocument
https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2024-cheshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-2/viewdocument
https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2025-oxfordshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-2/viewdocument
https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2026-hants-iow-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-2/viewdocument
https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2027-warwickshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-2/viewdocument
https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2028-somerset-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-2/viewdocument
https://markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2029-durham-mbf-festival-stewardship-form/viewdocument
https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2030-essex-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-2/viewdocument


 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

We reported recently that the new style MBF Festival Stewardship is aimed principally, but not 

exclusively, at members of each host Festival Province.  

In return for a qualifying donation of £100, each Steward will be entitled to: 

• A distinctive Stewards’ breast jewel, year bar and pocket jewel holder.  

• Inclusion of their name in the Festival Stewards’ Roll of Honour in the Festival booklet   



• And for individuals making their first donation under the scheme, qualification as a Life 

Governor of the Mark Benevolent Fund – the first step on the ladder of honorifics. 

Monies raised by the take-up of Festival Stewardships will, of course, be included in each respective 

Festival total. 

Admin Departments @86 

 

All departments and teams at Mark Masons' Hall are available via email and telephone to help and 

support members and visitors.  

Most communication for Masonic Administration should go via the Provincial Secretary, or equivalent, 

and they will know who to contact here at M.M.H. if they are unable to answer the query themselves. 

 
Published by the Communications Team at Mark Masons' Hall, 86 St James's Street, London, SW1A 1PL 

Find us here ///prefer.status.sharp 

https://what3words.com/prefer.status.sharp
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